
derstand and view the 

role of an early child-

hood education and 

care service.   

As a team we feel confi-

dent that we reflect 

what is stated in our ser-

vice philosophy but we 

also need to be confi-

dent that this is the ex-

perience for all who at-

tends our service. 

We have included our 

full philosophy statement 

on page 2 of this news-

letter and would really 

appreciate families re-

sponding to a follow up 

email that we will send 

with the newsletter.   

We appreciate all and 

any feedback and really 

hope to have lots of re-

plies from our communi-

ty so we can continue to 

reflect what we all be-

lieve to be best for our 

youngest citizens in 

these very important 

years. 

  

Since 2005 Elder St ECHC 

has been involved in a 

process by which we 

reflect, review and rec-

ord discussions and sug-

gested changes to our 

service’s Community 

Philosophy.  We have 

been capturing this in-

formation from our 

many team meetings 

and discussions, respons-

es from families during 

the annual Partnerships 

with Parents survey, mo-

ments with children ei-

ther observing or having 

conversations with them, 

for many years.  We 

have never reviewed 

our philosophy via our 

newsletter before and 

haven’t for a while ex-

plained the importance 

or meaning behind a 

service philosophy with 

our families and why re-

vising the philosophy is 

so important to ongoing 

provision of our pro-

grams.  So, we will pose 

some questions to stimu-

late some thinking for 

review of our philoso-

phy. 

What is a statement of 

philosophy and why is it 

important? 

A philosophy underpins 

everything we do as 

early childhood educa-

tors.  It is a living docu-

ment that should be re-

viewed regularly as fam-

ilies join and leave the 

learning community, 

whenever there are 

changes in the leader-

ship and management 

of the setting, and when 

new knowledge be-

c o m e s  a v a i l a b l e 

through sources such as 

the learning frameworks 

we use and other pro-

fessional learning oppor-

tunities.  The philosophy 

should explain the rea-

sons behind the way we 

implement our program.   

Some guiding questions 

for this thinking are: 

How do we believe chil-

dren learn and acquire 

knowledge? 

What are the views 

about families and their 

role in the setting? 

What are the roles of the 

educators? 

What is the role of the 

wider community? 

Can we find examples in 

our environment that 

reflect and represent 

what we believe? 

A service philosophy be-

gins by declaring what 

we believe and then 

should further discuss 

what this will then look 

like in practice.   

Our philosophy is housed 

in our very front foyer of 

the service.  This is inten-

tional as we want all of 

our community to un-

derstand what we are 

about and how we un-

Our Community  Phi losophy  
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We will send out an 

email with the newslet-

ter for families to re-

spond to the questions 

displayed with our 

Community Philosophy 

on Page 2. We value all 

feedback and would love 

to include your words 

in our statement. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Questions for reflection by 

families: 

Do you feel our service’s 

personality is evident in our 

philosophy? 

Questions for reflection by 

families: 

Does our philosophy state-

ment reflect the key things 

you want for your child & your 

partnership with educators? 

Questions for reflection by 

families: 

Are the unique features of 

our service reflected in our 

philosophy? 

Questions for reflection by 

families: 

Is there anything you feel 

we need to add to or 

change in this statement of 

philosophy? 



The time has finally arrived!  After a more than 5 

year wait, we are at last scheduled for our Assess-

ment and Rating visit.  The exact dates for our visit 

are not yet confirmed, however we know the visit 

will happen some time between 1 November and 

14 December, 2018. 

We have been preparing for this visit for many years 

and our Quality Improvement Plan and progress 

notes are testament to this.   

Assessment and Rating is designed to support con-

tinuous quality improvement in the provision of ear-

ly childhood education and care services.  The as-

sessment process allows services to demonstrate 

how their practices meet the requirement of the 

National Quality Standard.  Authorised officers from 

the Department of Education follow a structured  

Assessment and Rat ing  Process  
ELDER ST HERALD 

 

assessment process to determine the rating of ser-

vices in NSW.   During their assessment visit officers will observe and discuss practice with staff and sight rel-

evant documentation to verify and confirm practice against the National Quality Standard.  Towards the 

end of the assessment visit the officers may seek to clarify any anomalies or inconsistencies with the ser-

vice’s representative (Mel and Kim)  The process is in three stages 

PRE VISIT— officers plan and prepare by reading our QIP and history of compliance. 

SERVICE VISIT—officers attend and scan the environment, discuss, sight and observe to confirm practice. 

Confirm and record minor adjustments if any or identity any serious non-compliance. 

POST VISIT—the information is then analysed and rated in the Assessment Evidence Record and rate the 

service against the NQS.  A report is issued with an assessment evidence summary and a provider feed-

back form.  Any feedback is considered and then the Final Outcome Summary & Rating Certificate is giv-

en.  We are confident we will do well and thank you for your support in this process.   

AW E S O M E  R E S O U R C E S / TOY S / X M A S  I D E A S  I N   
PA R E N T  D I R EC T  2 0 1 8 !  
 
E x t r a  c a t a l o g u e s  a r e  a v a i l a b l e  f r o m  t h e  c e n t r e  f o y e r  f o r  f a m i l i e s  t o  
h a v e  a  l o o k  t h r o u g h  a n d  m a k e  a n  o r d e r  i f  y o u  w o u l d  l i k e  s o m e  g r e a t  
q u a l i t y  t o y s  a n d  r e s o u r c e s .   E a c h  c h i l d  w o u l d  h a v e  a l s o  r e c e i v e d  a  
c a t a l o g u e  i n  t h e i r  b a g .  
 
P a u l a  a n d  R o x i  a r e  h e a d i n g  u p  t h i s  f u n d r a i s e r  t h i s  y e a r  s o  w i l l  b e  c o l -
l e c t i n g  t h e  o r d e r  f o r m s  a n d  s e n d i n g  t h e m  o f f  t o  M o d e r n  T e a c h i n g  
A i d s .   I f  y o u  h a v e  a n y  q u e s t i o n s ,  p l e a s e  a s k  t h e  g i r l s  o r  s e n d  m y s e l f  o r  
K i m  a n  e m a i l  a n d  w e  w i l l  t r y  o u r  b e s t  t o  a n s w e r  y o u .  
 
F o r  n o w ,  a l l  y o u  n e e d  t o  d o  i s  h a v e  a  l o v e l y  b r o w s e  t h r o u g h  t h e  c a t a -
l o g u e ,  f i l l  o u t  t h e  o r d e r  f o r m  ( i n  t h e  m i d d l e  o f  t h e  c a t a l o g u e )  b r i n g  

y o u r  o r d e r  f o r m  a n d  p a y m e n t  i n  ( e i t h e r  c h e q u e  o r  c r e d i t  c a r d )  a n d  h a n d  i t  t o  P a u l a  o r  R o x i  ( o r  
p u t  i n  t h e  f e e / s u g g e s t i o n  b o x  i n  t h e  s i g n  i n  d e s k )  b y  M o n d a y  t h e  5 t h  o f  N o v e m b e r ,  2 0 1 8 .  
 
W e  w i l l  s e n d  o f f  t h e  o r d e r s  t h e  f o l l o w i n g  w e e k .   T h e y  s h o u l d  b e  b a c k  a t  t h e  c e n t r e  f o r  c o l l e c -
t i o n  w e l l  b e f o r e  X m a s .   I f  y o u  c a n ’ t  s e e  a n y  c a t a l o g u e s ,  p l e a s e  l e t  o u r  t e a m  k n o w  a n d  w e  w i l l  
p u t  m o r e  o u t  f o r  e v e r y o n e .   



 

ROOM NEWS...what’s been going on in our rooms in September & October???? 

BABY POSSUMS…. Hello from the Possums!  We have been learning about communication in different 

forms in the last few weeks; this has been happening through a local perspective of sign language and 

also a global perspective through a post card exchange.  We have been working together during many 

different times of the day to learn Auslan Signing.  Some of the children in our group are still non verbal so 

to support them in learning and processing language conversation we have begun learning sign lan-

guage as a group.  Even the children who do have language and the teachers model this language as 

they speak and interact.  The children have responded really well and continue to remember the associat-

ed sign with little to no prompting from educators.  We are excited to know that this signing is coming 

through the children’s interactions at home and wish to thank parents for their support in this learning. 

Since our local post office closed down we now have our mail delivered to our post box at the front of the 

centre. The children love checking the mail.  To extend this learning we decided to engage in a post card 

exchange.  This involves sending post cards to a number of other early childhood services around the 

world.  This is a great opportunity for the children to think globally and also connect with technology as 

they research where in the world the postcards are arriving from.  The children have been researching the 

area and then marking the location on a map.  After creating our own Elder St cards from families we are 

in the process of sending post cards back. This part of the project includes some trips down Elder street to 

the local post box with small groups of children to post our cards.  Hope you have enjoyed reading your 

child’s latest documentation that can be read from our online server—The Possum team :) 

TODDLER JOEYS…. Our very exciting celebration visit to the park was rained out a few weeks ago, but 

we will reschedule and head down very soon.  In the meantime we are still working on our already very 

adept independence skills such as dressing ourselves, packing away beds and placing socks in shoes and 

putting them on the shelf.  This is an ongoing positive experience from the children and the varying ages of 

the children in the group has provided opportunities for mentoring of older children to younger ones within 

the group.  Lots of beautiful supportive moments to share.   

Our ongoing unit of learning “All about me” has been focusing on smaller parts of ourselves.  We have 

moved through drawing our eyes and noticing all the unique characteristics of our own and each other’s 

eyes.  More recently we have used a different medium to create components of our self, namely clay.  

With the clay the children have created sculptures that represent their faces and have worked to manipu-

late the clay to create intricate features of their faces.  They then painted the clay to represent how they 

see their eyes and lips.  There has been lots of fierce concentration and serious discussions about what 

they know about their facial structures.  The next and final stage of this project has come around to exam-

ining how the children understand the building of knowledge. As educators we are looking at epistemolo-

gy and the theory of knowledge creation.  How do the children seek to understand new ideas? We have 

observed the children going back to their persona statues, family portraits and project documentation 

and sharing lots of memories and understandings.  We have also noticed that the children are interested in 

finding out more about the functions of their eyes and exploring the purpose of tears and eyebrows and 

eyelashes and why we have lips.  These topics have been strong interest and conversation areas during 

meal times.  We have a group of bright, curious and interested children which is such a joy to work with as 

teachers.  They make learning so interesting.  We hope you have had a chance to jump online to read the 

children’s latest educational profiles.  Don’t forget to let us know where you would like 

their learning to head next.  Thanks  - The Joeys team 



WALLABY PRESCHOOLERS…  Who would have 

thought back in January that collecting a few plastic 

bottle top lids would result in this beautiful piece of 

sculptural art work by 3, 4 and 5 year olds?!  More 

than just beauty, the mural represents the children’s 

thinking, reflection and commitment to sustainability 

and keeping our oceans and planet free of plastic.  

We are so, so proud of this work.  We have so far cre-

ated 33 documentation panels that tells the story of 

this learning journey that we will turn into a book to 

keep.  We would really like to exhibit this work public-

ly but are at this stage unable to find somewhere 

suitable to display our documentation panels along 

with the mural and have the children attend to repre-

sent their work.  We were hoping to use the pop up shop 

in Elder St Lambton, but it is unfortunately no longer 

available.  If anyone has any knowledge about somewhere we could use, please let us know.  We really 

do want to give the children the opportunity to share their work and voice.  

In other learning, our Transition to School program has started now and the children are really enjoying dis-

cussing and engaging in play based experiences focused on some elements of primary school.  So far the 

children have been playing with letters and words in early literacy week and building on this have also 

been doing a wonderful job of speaking confidently with peers and teachers in front of groups.  Some of 

these experiences also involved acting out told stories such as Billy Goats Gruff, Farmer in the Dell and 

There was a Princess long ago.  We will continue to work through this special program until just before Pre-

school Graduation on Thursday 6 December.  There has been huge interest in construction of late; we are 

seeing small groups of children working together using a range of materials to create their ideas.  Once 

the creations are made they are also being given another life by being used in other play with the addi-

tion of elements such as animals, people and cars.  These shared sustained thinking experiences are won-

derful learning opportunities for children, especially when they are leading the play themselves. This time of 

the year as some of our children have turned 4 and 5 we see a natural progression to wanting to make 

more sense of words and numbers.  We have requests for help to write sentences, engagement in maths 

problems such as working out the difference between the lowest and highest numbers and lots and lots of 

self initiated practice in writing names or friend’s names.  This is a sign that all of this child centred, educa-

tor scaffolded play and learning has created deeper thinking and the need to understand concepts fur-

ther.  Children are so naturally geared to want to know more, especially if they have a say in the learning 

topics and have engaged educators who take opportunities to build on this learning to push their thinking 

further.  Thank you to our families for sharing photos from holidays, artefacts and stories from special times 

together with your family.  The children just beam as they share their news and eagerly answer questions 

about their experiences.  Thanks for reading—The Wallaby Team and children     

Congratulations to the Wallaby children and 

Educators on this amazing piece of work 



Congratulations to Heidi & Tully on the arri-
val of another beautiful baby boy 

“Patrick” (brother to Elliott) 

Well done also to Deb and Daniel on the 
birth of baby “Nicholas” (brother to Harriet) 

 

DATES FOR THE CALENDAR.... 

The family diary fills up quick so I thought I 

would get in early for these Elder St event 

dates... 

Wed 21 Nov, 2018—School Photos—

envelopes & info will be handed out week 

starting 29 Oct. 

Fri 30 Nov, 2018 @ 4pm— Family Christ-

mas Celebration (details & invites will be 

emailed in coming weeks) 

Thurs 6 Dec, 2018@ 4pm—Preschool 

Graduation Ceremony and afternoon tea 

(details & invites handed out week of 22 Octo-

ber) 

 

TRAINEES TRIALLING….. 

You will see some new faces over the next couple of 

weeks as we meet some more people who would like to 

begin a career in Early Childhood Education.  We will be 

trialling 3 applicants throughout the months of Octo-

ber/November and let families know who our new team 

members for 2019 are as soon as we have 

 finalised this process. 

REMINDERS from the Teachers… 

 Please remember to pack 

spare clothes for warm weather 

in your children’s bags, especially 

spare undies and shorts/pants to 

cover any accidents that may occur.  

 Please remember to bring a 

drink bottle with WATER only in 

it each day.  Also take home and 

wash each day. 

 Children need shoes that 

have a back on them for safe 

play—no thongs please. 

 

 Don’t forget to put sunscreen 

on each morning before you arrive 

or use our sunscreen on arrival. 

 

 We have children with seri-

ous allergies, so please ensure no 

food is brought into the centre 

or kept in children’s bags.  Also please don’t 

store medications or other potentially dan-

gerous products in children’s bags as they 

may be accessed by other children. 

PLEASE LABEL EVERYTHING :) 

 Happy Birthday to…. 

 September— Oscar turned 

2, Chloe turned 2, 

Sebastian turned 3  

October —Louis turned 3, Grace 

turned 3,  William turned 4, Austin 

turned 4 


